Minutes of PODS Monthly Meeting October 24, 2013	

Nine members attending including: Michael Penn Smith, Ron Millegan, Laura Griffith, Janice Smith (new member as of this meeting), Janis Cowell, Jen Kuykendall, John Hoag, Jaime Molina and Ken Ziegler. 

Six guest attending including: George and LD Hansen, David Winchester, Chris Wurstefeld, Katy Heibrock and Doug Gephardt. 


Michael Penn Smith started the meeting with a quick round table of introductions. 

Michael Penn Smith is looking into teaching a class for beginning photographers. For those interested a signup sheet was passed around. 

EVENTS:

A Smith Gallery in Johnson City will be hosting a reception for their current exhibition: Shadows. The reception will be October 26, 2013 from 4pm to 7pm. The exhibition runs from October 4 to November 9.  Michael Penn Smith and Winifred Simon are both showing photographs at this exhibition. 

Wesley Gallery in Dripping Springs will be hosting the 5th Annual Wesley Gallery Fine Arts Festival on November 02, 2013. There will be some members from PODS showing photographs. As of this meeting date there were still some spaces available if anyone else is interested in showing. 

PODS had a very successful show at the Wesley Gallery. Six photographs from 5 photographers were sold at the show. Wesley Gallery was very pleased with the turn out and will continue to let us host a show annually. 

F1 Racing is coming to Austin- November 14 -16, 2013. Living Social is running a special on tickets. It’s a great event to photograph. 

PODS Christmas Party- is anyone interested in having one this year? General consensus among those attending the meeting is yes as long as spouses are included. We will be looking into venues to see who can accommodate our growing membership. We do have the library space available on December 19th and could use the space if need be. The activities committee will be working on the party and will update members at the next meeting. 




The November meeting will be held on the 3rd Thursday of November due to the Thanksgiving holiday. The meeting will still be at the Dripping Springs Library on November 21st. 

PODS still needs a new president as Michael Penn Smith’s term will be ending this year. Michael has agreed to continue on for another 6 months if necessary or the group may need to have a committee run presidency if no one steps forward to run. If you or anyone you know would be interested in running for the president position please contact Ron, Jen or Ken. 

Ken Ziegler motioned to change the by-laws so that membership would be prorated for new members signing up at the end of the year. Jaime Molina seconded and all approved. 

Our meeting was concluded with an exciting presentation by nature photographer, Greg Lasley. His photographs from the Galapagos Islands were incredible. Thank you Greg!
